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 MEMO 
 
 To:  National Team Athletes 
 
 From:  Andy Holmwood, General Manager 
 
 Re:  Biathlon Canada Internal Nomination Procedure (INP) for the   
   PyeongChang Olympic Games 
 
 Date:  22 November, 2017 
 ____________________________________________________________________________ 

   

 
This memo follows my previous memo, dated 30 October 2017, regarding amendments 
being made to Biathlon Canada’s INP for the PyeongChang Olympic Games. 
 
The original memo was circulated October 30th, 2017, and included both a window for 
questions regarding the INP amendments extending through November 15th, 2017 and a 
reminder that athletes objecting to the amendments should pursue their appeals in a 
timely manner. 
 
As no appeal regarding the INP amendments has been received. Biathlon Canada 
considers the amendments as accepted and will implement the INP accordingly. 

 
By way of explanation of the INP to a comment received, “Alternate athletes” are defined 
as the 5th ranked athlete in each gender. Alternate athletes must fulfill Priority One, 
Priority Two, or Priority Three criteria to be considered for nomination; otherwise, no 
alternate athletes will be named. 
  
Biathlon Canada has been advised by the COC that substitutions of any of the 10 
nominated athletes after January 28, 2018  (previously this was January 2, 2018) will be 
subject to OWG PyeongChang 2018 / IOC Late Athlete Replacement Policy. 
 
 

 

http://biathloncanada.ca/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/Memo-re-INP-30-Oct-3.pdf

